St ANDREW’S CHURCH, STAPLEFORD

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

Charity registration number 1158492

MINUTES OF THE PCC MEETING – Thursday 26 July 2018
Please note that financial statements, notes, diary, sub-committee reports etc, are pre-circulated and filed with the minutes in the official PCC file, with key points recorded. Any discussions or decisions arising from such documents are recorded in the following text. 
Present: Simon Taylor, Alastair MacGregor, Lisa MacGregor, Rob Needle, Suzanne Watt, Stuart Watt, Wendy Redgewell, Oliver Challis, Romie Ridley and Alice Barlow

The meeting opened with a reading from Psalm 40 and a prayer
Apologies for absence Clare Kerr, Lizzie Taylor, Felicity Cooke, Alice Ind, Chris Cooper and Jacqui Watkins
44/18 Minutes of meeting held 24.5.18 
Signed as a true record of the meeting
45/18Finance 
The Treasurer, Simon Bow, reported the current Accounts to the meeting, mentioning in particular
· The Messenger – a new line has been added to the accounts to show as Fixed Assets and will be depreciated over three years.

· The subtotal of fund balances is £2207 for the year to date.

· Johnson Hall Fund is ahead of budget.  The water charges have now been settled.
· Children Society Fund now has a note to explain the reason for accounting for fundraising. 

· General Fund: Income is not showing any gift aid receipts yet.  A payment for April to June for approximately £2500 is due.  Although currently showing a deficit when this payment is received it will balance the account. Expenditure is showing nothing untoward.  The water charges are low but we are still in dispute with Anglia Water.  If the decision goes against us then a significant payment will need to be made.  The photocopier is possibly not showing the full amount owing.  Mission and Charities payment goes out early in the year but costs will even out through the year.
· Overall, there is not a great deal of movement in the accounts.

· A question was raised about the Magazine account and sales receipts received in advance.  It was confirmed that these payments are deferred over the year.

· A question was raised concerning accounting for the payment received from the Feoffee Charity and this was deferred to later in the meeting under 49/18.

46/18 Safeguarding
Sincere thanks were offered to Lisa MacGregor for the hard work she has put into researching the processes and procedures required by St Andrew’s so that can be seen to be taking the requirements seriously.  

The PCC have to decide whether to proceed with these actions from this point or whether to action them retrospectively.  

Several questions were raised
· Is the wording of the Declaration Form a National standard? Yes

· There are already problems getting volunteers for the various roles – would this be a disincentive?

· Is there a hybrid approach that could be used instead? Not really.
· Have we sought the views of other Diocese and Churches?  Ely has just completed retrospective checks on all their volunteers.

· Can we opt out?  No

· With regard to choir members, they are never alone with the children.  It was pointed out that it is not just children who fall under safeguarding policy but also vulnerable adults.  Also the Choir does participate in outside activities such as the RSCM services at King’s and Ely and transport is provided by choir members.  It may be that the choir will need more safeguarding training.

· What happens if a reference comes back to say there is a problem?  The Diocesan Safeguarding Officer would be consulted.  
· DBS certification is every 5 years and continuing training would be periodical.

· Is there an overlap with the information collected already for GDPR?  GDPR does not collect next-of-kin details.  The new database could be used for help with merging any letters sent out.

· Concern was raised about the workload this will place on Lisa and although she said she would be happy to do this it was felt that we should pay someone to help Lisa over the summer to get things moving.  It was decided to put this suggestion on record and ask the Standing Committee to decide.

Decisions:

1) Should the PCC apply the Safer Recruitment process retrospectively?  Proposed:  Simon Taylor; Seconded: Lisa MacGregor; Vote:  All in favour.

2) Should the PCC adopt the House of Bishops’ safeguarding policy statement for children, young people and adults: Promoting a Safer Church, 2017?  Proposed:  Simon Taylor; Seconded: Lisa MacGregor; Vote:  All in favour.
3) Should the PCC adopt the policy statement on the recruitment of ex-offenders?  Proposed:  Simon Taylor; Seconded: Lisa MacGregor; Vote:  All in favour.

4) Will the PCC agree to the purchase of a mobile phone to be kept in Church? Proposed:  Simon Taylor; Seconded: Lisa MacGregor; Vote:  All in favour.

47/18 Stapleford Messenger 

The proposal to allocate the profit from The Messenger would replace the current scheme the PCC use which gave away circa £3900 this year.
There will be a Committee to decide which local charities will receive funds and this could include the new Warden scheme on top of the annual £500 already agreed.

The scheme would commence with the 2019 profits to be distributed after the APCM in April 2020.

Do the PCC agree the principles of the scheme?  Proposed:  Simon Taylor; Seconded: Rob Needle; Vote:  Yes 7, No 2.   Proposal agreed
48/18 Governance: Succession planning
Although Mary Cooper had indicated that should would be continuing to lead the Childrens’ groups she has in fact now stood down.  Grateful thanks were extended to Mary for all the work she has done over a long period time.  Sue Brown has agreed to take over Mary’s role.

Stuart Watt has agreed to become the Gift Aid Officer.  Thanks were extended to Brian Ellis for his work over the years.

A question of Chris Everitt’s role with the Men’s lunch group was raised in regards to safeguarding (vulnerable adults) and it was agreed that the safeguarding process would probably not be necessary.

The Webmaster role is currently being done by Norman Massey.  A new webmaster needs to be found.

49/18 Warden Scheme 

· Stuart Watt reported to the meeting.  The Warden Scheme will hopefully be able to proceed.  South Cambs District Council and the Parish Council are prepare to provide half the annual funding required. However, the requirement is that there is a need for this service in Stapleford.  The last scheme failed because there was not enough up-take of the service.
· A flyer is being developed to carry the message and an application/donation form.  This will be sent out with The Messenger in September.  Discussions continue as to whether to use AgeUK as a partner or go it alone.  If the decision is taken for AgeUK to be the partner organisation then donations can be made into their bank account. SCDC will fund the leaflet (£100 had been agreed by the PCC but this shouldn’t be required now).
· Would the PCC be willing to have the church logo on the leaflet, along with the Parish Council and possibly AgeUK?  The PCC agreed that this could happen.  Simon Taylor to send the logo to Stuart Watt.

· SCDC and Parish Council funding is agreed to start this year and so it hoped to launch it later this year.

· Will the PCC agree to give £500 funding per year?  Proposed:  Simon Taylor; Seconded: Stuart Watt; all in favour.

· Feoffees Charity: Three fifths of the annual income each year should be given to St Andrews to maintenance and repair of the building or for furthering religious and charitable work.  Currently this is paid into the Estate Fund which is a restricted fund and can’t be used for anything else.  Should this payment be paid into the General Fund which, as an unrestricted fund, will allow it to be used for both purposes.  It was agreed to bring this back to the meeting in November for a full discussion.
50/18 Diary review 
During September there are three occasions where refreshments are needed.  Simon Taylor will contact the Events Committee, however, if anybody want to volunteer to help it is always appreciated.

· Remembrance Sunday – there will be a said Communion Service in the evening

· Wednesday 5 September – Extraordinary PCC Meeting to discuss the Outreach Report.

· Evening Services – So far the services have had a mixed response and figures will be brought to the PCC in either September or November.

51/18 Sub-committee and group reports: please circulate in advance
· Youth & children – report attached
· Events – no report
· Prayer/House groups – reports received.  It was noted with sadness that one or two groups may not be able to continue due to low membership.
· MU – no report
· Stapleford-Nachingwea Link – no report
· St Andrew’s Children’s Society Partnership – no report
· Fabric – no report
· Johnson Hall – report attached
· Friends of St Andrew’s – report attached
· Deanery – no report
· Great Shelford & Stapleford joint committee – no report
· Parish Giving Scheme – report attached

52/18 Matters arising from minutes of last meeting not dealt with elsewhere 

· A question was raised about the sending of e-mails amongst the PCC membership and this is not a clear area with GDPR and will be followed up.

53/18 Correspondence

· None 

54/18 Any other business 
· None

55/18 Date of next meeting 

· 27 September 2018
Closing prayer 
